
 

  

 

Executive Board Minutes                       June 11, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 4:10 pm by Keith Harvey. 

239 Lido Blvd., Long Beach, NY 11561    516-897-2175    www.lbcta.com 

 Keith Harvey 
 President 
 Karen Bloom 
 Executive Vice-President 
 Amy Leder 
 Vice-President for Secondary Schools 
 Beth Prostick 
 Vice-President for  
           Elementary  Schools 
 Patricia Van Loon 
 Recording Secretary 
 Elleen Parks 
 Corresponding Secretary 
 James Fiola 
 Treasurer  

I.  President’s Report – Keith Harvey 

 Thank you very much to all of the members of the Executive Board 
 who have dedicated their time to support the students and teachers 
 this year. Congratulations and welcome to all of our newly elected 
 Building Reps. I look forward to working with you next year. 
 A.  First Executive Board Meeting Date 2018-19  
       9/24/18  
 B.   CTA Sick Bank  
  Thank you very much to all who have donated so far.  We 
  started this year with 9 days and more 36 days were donated. 
  Unfortunately, the number of requests have far exceeded the 
  number of donations. If more days are not donated before the 
  end of the year, the most recent requests will be denied and 
  we will start next year with a balance of zero.  As the school 
  year comes to an end, I hope each of you sees fit to donate at 
  least one day to the bank to ensure the continuation of this 
  valuable benefit. If you know of anyone that is leaving the  
  district and has days in their bank please ask them to donate.  
  Donation form link 
 C. Janus vs AFSCME 
  The Supreme Court usually issues their decisions on Mon-
  days. However, as we get toward the end of June when the  
  Supreme Court’s current term ends, decision days can be added 
  with as little as 24-hours’ notice.  There may be more decision 
  days added this week. Since the court does not give advance  
  notice of which opinions it will issue on any given decision day, 
  we will not know when the Janus decision will be released until 
  that day. 
 D. APPR and Senate Bill 8301 
  The same bill was already passed in the Assembly. Now it is 
  time for our Senators to do the same.  The bill is to perma-
  nently decouple 3-8 testing from the APPR and give back  
  local control of APPR. 
  To date the bill has been sponsored by 55 of the 63 members 
  of the Senate, including all of the Democrats and a majority 
  of the Republicans.  Now, the Senate Majority Leader must 
  bring the bill to the floor for a vote. 
 
 

Table of Contents 

I.  President’s Report  

II.   Committees 

III.  Executive Vice President 

IV.  VP for Elementary Schools 

V.   VP for Secondary Schools 

VI. Treasurer’s Report 

VII.  Building Reports 

 A. West 

B. Lindell 

C. East 

D. Lido 

E. Pre-K 

F. Middle School 

G. High School 

VIII. 

 

Summer Vacation Ad 

  

http://www.lbcta.com
http://nebula.wsimg.com/7949a0fe3526f17e08bca873b6b5266f?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1


 

2 

 

 E. Long Beach School District Calendar 
  The School Board has made a request for the Superintendent revisit next year’s calendar as it 
  relates to snow make up days.  The current policy is, in the event more than two days of  
  instruction are lost due to school closings, those days which exceed two will be made up.  This 
  will not change, however they would like to change the days that have been designated.  Cur-
  rently the make up days in order are 5/24/19 and 4/26/19.  They would like to add two days and 
  change the order to 5/24/19, 4/18/19, 4/19/19 and 4/26/19.  After a lengthy discussion the  
  Executive Board has approved the change.  It is projected that the school board will accept these 
  changes at their 6/14/18 meeting.      
 F. 2018-19 Executive Board Dates 

                          

    G. Local CTA Dues  
  As per our constitution I may recommend that the Executive Board approve a local membership 
  fee increase. After a thorough review of our finances by our treasurer, I believe this will not be 
  necessary for next year. In addition, at the NYSUT RA in April, we passed a motion for NYSUT 
  not to increase dues for next year.  I believe the AFT will try to do the same.  As a result our 
  dues at the local, state and national level should all remain the same for next year. 

 H. Sell-back of Health Insurance 
  If you have elected to “sell-back” your health insurance, you should have received your second 
  half payment as part of your June 8th paycheck. Please keep in mind that even if you “sell-back” 
  your medical insurance you are still entitled to family dental insurance. 
 I. Eyeglass Reimbursement  
  We are in year two of a new two year cycle for eyeglasses/contacts purchases. Members have 
  $400 to spend on glasses/contacts. On the form you will attest that the glasses are for your  
  personal use. Completed claim forms with receipts attached must be sent to the HR  
  department. 
 J. Study Money 2018-19  
  Fall- Sept 28, 2018,  Winter- Dec 7, 2018, Summer- May 10, 2019 
 K. NYSUT Leadership Training  
  NYSUT will be holding workshops and conferences throughout the 2018-19 school year.  Their 
  new “core curriculum” approach recognizes the changing role of the building rep and will equip 
  building reps with the basic skills they need to do this work effectively.  With the exception of 
  Frontline 1 and 2 which they recommend be taken sequentially, these workshops do not have to 
  be taken in any particular order.  The workshop and conference calendar and descriptions were 
  distributed at the meeting.  If you would like another copy please contact Keith Harvey.   
 L. Pay Options  
  Each year you have three pay options:  
   21 equal bi-weekly payments (September through June), 
   25 payments; 21 payments (September through June) + 4 payments on the last day of 
   school  
   26 payments; you will receive 1/26 of your annual salary every two weeks from the first 
     

9/24/18 1/28/19 4/8/19 

10/22/18 2/11/19 4/29/19- May add 

11/26/18 2/25/19 5/13/19 

12/10/18 3/11/19 6/10/19 

1/14/19 3/25/19 6/24/19 

http://nebula.wsimg.com/c54d52795425988068cf9689750689ba?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
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  pay date in September through the last pay date in June when you will receive the re- 
  maining paychecks as separate checks, all dated June 30, which you may deposit at any  
  time from June to August. Direct deposit will not be available for the last six paychecks.  
  All deductions will be spread out over the 26 pay checks.  
  To elect an option other than the one you currently have; you must enroll prior to June 30. The 
  form is available online at: Pay Options 
  M. Annual Turn-In of Sick Days 
  If you have accumulated at least 75 sick days and wish to exercise your option of selling back 
  unused sick days earned this year (up to 12 or 14 if you worked at Summer School) you must 
  submit a “Request for Payment in Exchange For Accumulated Unused Sick Days” form to  
  Dr. Natali’s office. The rate is $94.69 per day. Please be aware that you can accumulate up to 
  200 days in your sick day bank. Any days in excess of 200 should be sold back to the district. 
 N. Packing and Unpacking 
  If you are directed to pack up your room in anticipation of construction, summer school or 
  summer camp you are entitled to be compensated for your efforts. The rate is $25.46 per hour. 
  However, your claim cannot exceed $100. The work must be done outside of the school day 
  and a record kept of the dates and times you worked. 
II. Committees   
 A.  Grievance Committee—Karen  Bloom 

  1. There are no grievances to report at this time. 
  2. Please contact me if you have any issues that you feel are a violation of our contract. 
B.  Negotiations—Keith Harvey, Chief Negotiator 

  As you will remember, at the conclusion of our last negotiations we agreed to continue negoti-
  ating the sick bank and I told you I would bring it to the Executive Board and then the general 
  membership for you approval.  At this time we have come to an agreement with the district. 
  The items listed below were approved by the Executive Board.   We will have a special  
  membership meeting on Tuesday, September 4, 2018, at 8:30 AM for the purpose of presenting 
  and ratifying these items.    
   Eligibility 
   Must be a dues paying member, employed by the district for four years.  Members shall 
   be limited to an aggregate of 20 days multiplied by the number of years of service actu-
   ally performed in the District as a member. Limit is still 200.   
   Targeted Days  
   The district may allow unit members to voluntarily donate sick days to another specific 
   unit member whereby all of his/her accumulated sick days have been depleted. 
    Limit Number of Days 
   Members shall be limited to an aggregate of 20 days multiplied by the number of years 
   of service actually performed in the District as a member, not to exceed 200 for the  
   duration of their employment.  
   Serious Illness 
   Days will only be granted to members that qualify under the FMLA Serious illness  
   definition. A new form will be created that will confirm the above. 
 C. New Member Committee—Jim Fiola 

  1. If you have any questions or concerns, please email Jim Fiola at jfiola@lbeach.org or Alison 
  Katulka at akatulka@lbeach.org.  Please contact us if you don’t have a buddy or mentor. 
  Please ask questions.  There are many people here who will help you. 

   
 

http://nebula.wsimg.com/21ee1ddb1ec4db353e4ba043ada607bb?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
http://www.lbeach.org/Assets/Personnel_Forms_1819/Buy_Sick_Group_A_2017-2020.pdf
mailto:jfiola@lbeach.org
mailto:akatulka@lbeach.org
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  2. We hope that you have all enjoyed a successful year.  Have a restful and fun summer.  Read 
  the minutes in September when we will announce when and where the next New Member  
  social gathering will be.  Please note that your Buddy follows you until you achieve tenure.  If 
  you had a mentor this year, the mentor will now become your union Buddy. 
 D.  Political Action Committee—Beth Prostick 
  1.  Can you handle the truth about Janus? 
  It's coming down to the wire. This month, possibly by Monday, the U.S. Supreme Court is  
  expected to rule in a case that could seriously undermine public-sector unions. Janus v.  
  AFSCME is funded by wealthy special interests who have been fighting to destroy our ability to 
  collectively bargain for fair wages, good benefits and a secure retirement for decades. Spread 
  the truth about how the wealthy elites are using Janus v. AFSCME to attack working Ameri-
  cans!  Watch and share this informational video.   https://youtu.be/lgFAAsK26O8 

  2. The NYSUT MAC app is a great way to keep up with current events in education. If you 
  haven’t already, please download the NYSUT MAC (Member Action Center) app to your  
  phone. You can find it at the following link: https://mac.nysut.org/get-the-nysut-mac- 
  smartphone-app 

  3. If you are not receiving my PAC emails, please email me at LBCTAPAC@gmail.com from 
  your personal email so you can be added. 
  4. Have a restful and enjoyable summer! 

 E.  Public Relations—Amy Leder 

  1. Congratulations to Eric Heck and the Long Beach High School Wood Working students for 
  creating wooden American flags that they delivered to the Northport Veterans as gifts. For 
  weeks leading up to the visit, the classes dedicated time to cutting and assembling scrap wood, 
  staining field strips red and blue, painting stars, and attaching frames.  This was one of many 
  community outreach projects that the woodworking classes have coordinated, and it was a 
  great success.  
  2. Congratulations to Sean Miller, Dayna Obidienzo and the Long Beach Special Olympics 
  Team who competed in its first of two competitions this season at Hampton Bays High School. 
  Nine Long Beach athletes received medals for their outstanding performances in the 50-meter 
  dash, running long jump and softball toss. 
  3. Sending a very special and warm congratulations to all of our retirees.  We are truly grateful 
  for the love, passion and dedication you have shown to the Long Beach Community, students, 
  and families. You will all be missed.  
  4. Look for our LBCTA Summer Vacation Ad next week in the Herald. 
  5. Save the date... Sunday, October 21st 2018 is the Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk 
  at Jones Beach. We would love to have you and your families join us.  This year we would like 
  to honor all of our cancer survivors on our LBCTA Making Strides t-shirt.  If you are a survivor, 
  and you are comfortable, please send me your name (or your building rep) before the end of 
  the school year. 
 F.  Teacher Center—John Marr 

  1. If you are interested in running a class for the center next year, please submit a proposal 
  with dates on MLP.   
  2. The Long Beach Teacher Center wishes everyone a happy and restful summer.  
 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/lgFAAsK26O8
https://mac.nysut.org/get-the-nysut-mac-smartphone-app
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III.  Executive Vice President’s Report—Karen Bloom   

 A. Elementary and Secondary Letters 

 1. Much of the information that was stated in both the elementary and secondary letters sent 
to parents came as a surprise to many teachers. Although it was stated that these decisions 
were the work of the curriculum committee, the majority of these topics were not discussed 
or agreed upon there. We are hoping that in the future, major changes to our curriculum 
and/or policies can be discussed with all parties involved before sending information home to 
parents.  

 2. In addition, for the secondary letter, we are hoping that administration realizes that middle 
school and high school are two very different places. What works in one building may not 
work in the other. Before jumping into any major policy changes, we need to consider the 
students and the effect that some of these changes may have on them. For example, when we 
encourage students to challenge themselves by taking a higher level IB class and then remove 
participation and/or homework form their grades, the students will suffer and may choose 
not to challenge themselves anymore. Or take a special education/ELL student who is strug-
gling to pass Living Environment, but does all of their homework, participates in class and 
works very hard, but cannot pass tests. If we remove those other components, that student 
can now fail the course, and falls behind, jeopardizing graduation.  

 3. We welcome any and all conversations regarding these topics, and hope that all parties are 
considered when making such important and influential decisions regarding the future of our 
students.  

 B. APPR 
 1. Be sure to check your end of the year calculations of SLO’s with your supervisor. Remember 

that we can only challenge composite scores that are Developing or Ineffective. 
 2. There are many teachers that have reported they did not have all of the evaluations that 

they should have, or did not get feedback from observations that took place. This is NOT 
something that you need to worry about. Administration will either calculate it as is, or will 
need to report it as “administrative error”. However, we will also discuss the importance of 
feedback with administration. Just as they would like us to provide feedback to students in a 
timely manner, it would be helpful to teachers, especially new teachers, to receive feedback as 
well.  

 3. Unfortunately, people were still getting observed during the last few weeks of classes. We 
are looking to discuss an end date with administration, as these last few days do not always 
provide the best snapshot of a teacher. Most classes are reviewing at this time which is very 
different than a typical lesson.  

 4. Our APPR handbook is on our website. You can find all timelines, conversion charts and 
percentages here.  

 5. Now that Regents exams are being weighted differently, we may want to rethink the meth-
ods in which we chose to calculate our growth scores.  

 6. Feel free to contact me if you have specific concerns regarding APPR. 
 C. Health & Safety Committee and District Safety Team 

  1. Although the last meeting of the year was cancelled, I was able to get an update on a few 
 items from Mr. DeVito. 

  2. The traffic consultant is completing the final draft of the study including recommenda-
 tions.  There was a recent meeting with the consultants and the Lido Civic Association. 
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  3. There was a kick-off meeting on Tuesday, June 4th for the summer work specifically the 
 north wall at West, roof and façade work at Lindell and the rear window replacement at East. 

  4. Since all of the proposed capital projects were approved either through the 2018-19 budget, 
 Proposition #1 or Proposition #2, our architect has already started to file the paperwork with 
 SED so we can receive permits and requisite approvals to begin the work. 

  5. The district is still waiting to receive the test results in order to decide how our insurance 
 carrier will be handling the replacement of the middle school auditorium ceiling.  They  

  expect to receive the critical information next week. 
  6. Communication: We have still not had anything put into place to resolve the issues at the 

 high school regarding rooms that do not have an intercom or a phone.  
  7. We are hoping that much of the proposed work gets completed this summer and we are 

 looking forward to hearing about all of the updates in September! 
 D. Other 

1. I would like to thank everyone for another great year! Enjoy the summer with family and  
friends! 
2. Please remember to attend School Board meetings whenever possible.   
3. Please consider donating days to our District Sick Bank.  The for is on our website at  
www.lbcta.com. 

IV. Vice President for Elementary Schools’ Report—Beth Prostick  

 A.  Congratulations to all our newly elected building reps for the upcoming school year. Lido  
  School reps are Dorothy Lopez, Marilyn Pilo and Dana Monti. East School reps are Jeanne 
  Richards and Jennifer Maggio. Lindell School reps are Heather Puckhaber, Sue Simons and 
  Lisa Rundo. West School reps are Cherylanne Fontenot and  June Schecter. Lido Pre-K rep is 
  Elizabeth Fichtelman. 

 B. Congratulations to our newly tenured teachers and best wishes to all our 2018 retirees. I hope 
  all your retirement dreams come true. 
 C. Please consider donating sick days to our bank to help your colleagues in need. 
 D. I hope everyone enjoys their summer vacation. 
 E. If you have any questions I can be reached at bprostick@gmail.com.      
V. Vice President for Secondary Schools’ Report—Amy Leder 

 A.  Congratulations to all of our elected Building Reps for the 2018-2019 school year.  Thank you 
  to all of you (our current Reps) for all of the time, dedication, and efforts you have given to 
  our union this school year.  We are so lucky to have so many wonderful members who volun-
  teer their time. 

 B. Wishing every one  a well-deserved summer break.  Enjoy each and every day with your  

  family and friends. 

VI.   Treasurer’s Report—Jim Fiola 

 A. Congratulations to all the retirees.  Thank you for your many years of service and dedication 
  to the community. Welcome to the new Building reps and thank you to all of you who have 
  served this year.                                                                           
 B. Please consider donating a sick day to the Sick Day Bank and please try to plan to attend a 
  couple of School Board meetings next year. Best wishes for a safe, healthy and fun summer.   

  If you have any changes to your personal file (address, name, etc.), please email them 
  to me at jfiola@lbeach.org                                                            

 
 

mailto:jfiola@lbeach.org
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 C. May Financial Results 
  Expenditures      Revenues 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 D. Union Dues   
  Union dues for 2017/2018 for full-time members will be $1,014.36.  The break-out is $397 local, 
  $378 NYSUT, $231.36 AFT dues and $8 PTA.  $101.44 will be taken from your first check of the 
  month and will show up under the column “MDED-03.”  We are determined to keep your  
  dues as low as possible while still meeting our local obligations and making charitable contri-
  butions to the Long Beach community.  
  The 2017 union dues for tax purposes for full-time members was $1,004.80. 

VII.   Building Reports  

 A. West School 

  1. Condolences to Fran Fleishman (retired teacher from Lindell) and Amy-Fleishman-Goren 
  (Teaching Assistant at West) on the passing of Stanley Fleishman. 
  2. Best Wishes to Donna Fee on her retirement. She will be greatly missed not just by the  
  West School Family but the entire West School Community. 
  3. A big West School welcome to new Principal Amy Dirolf and Assistant Principal Sarah  
  Kugelman. We are very excited for the upcoming school year. 
  4. Best wishes to Patrick McKinney on his future endeavors. 
  5. A hearty thank you to our PTA for ALL that they do for our students and staff during the 
  school year. Their time and effort are GREATLY appreciated. Congratulations to the newly
  elected members of the West PTA.  A fond farewell to Autumn Raubuck and welcome to new 
  Co-Presidents, Allison Roda and Kim Rugolski. 
  6. Congratulations to all those who participated in the Art Show May 21st at the Long Beach 
  Public Library. Ms. Denise Collins and Mr. Eric Fox from the High School had students use 
  various methods to create portraits of their art partners. The exhibit was impressive to say the 
  least. 
  7. CONGRATULATIONS to ALL of the participants of the recent NYSSMA and to Mrs. Krywe 
  and the West School chorus for earning a silver at NYSSMA, their first time participating and 
  they placed third. 
  8. Congratulations to the graduates from West and ALL the graduates throughout the  
  District. 
  9. Congratulations to students and staff of the recent Multi-Cultural Day. This is a true West 
  School legend and this year was no different in the amazing representation of countries from 
  around the World. 
  10. The staff is concerned that the parents were informed of educational practices before staff 
  was advised of the changes. 

Union Dues $40,653 

Year-end Celebration 6,590 

Vote Cope 4,946 

 

Total 

_______  

$52,189 

NYSUT $14,933 

AFT 9,038 

Taxes and Insurance 117 

Year End Celebration 6,960 

Vote Cope/Campaign 5,601 

Training 1,305 

  _________ 
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  11. Please consider donating a sick day to the Sick Day Bank. 
  12. We want to wish everyone a safe and plentiful summer vacation. See you all in the 2018-
  2019 school year. 

 B.   Lindell School  

  1. Thanks to the many parent volunteers and community members who presented at this  
  years 5th grade career day. 
  2. Our 3rd Grade Marvelous Math Day was meaningful, motivating and marvelous. 
  3. Kudos to Leigh Rynecki, the Kindergarten teachers and students on the spectacular  
  performance of  “A Barnyard Moosical”. 
  4. First Grade Author's Day was an awesome event featuring the remarkable writing skills of 
  our students. 
  5. Second Grade Science fair was a scientific sensation. The 1st graders enjoyed the hands on 
  centers guided by their 2nd grade peers. 
  6. 4th Grade Poetry Picnic was a particularly pleasant performance highlighting poet  
  proficiencies of our students. 
  7. Welcome back Dana Runfola and Caitlin King from maternity leave. 
  8. Thank you to PTA for providing a timely and affordable BOGO book fair, just in time for 
  summer reading. 
  9. Happy Retirement to Liz Boulanger and Migdalia Scheider. You will truly be missed. 
  Best wishes to Michelle DeJesus. 
  10. Congratulations and best wishes to our 5th grade graduates. 
  11. We are concerned that the second graders had to take a 2nd version of the NWEA in read-
  ing and math. 
  12. We would hope that in the future any major educational practices will be discussed with 
  the teachers prior to a letter going home to parents. 
  13. Best wishes to all for a safe, healthy and happy summer. 

 C. East School 
  1. Thank you to the PTA for the beautiful Rock Garden that is a permanent display in front of 
  East School. The students enjoyed using their creativity to paint these rocks.  
  2. The 3rd and 5th grade Science Fair was a huge success.  The creative projects were enjoyed 
  by both parents and students.  
  3. Congratulations to the Kindergarten students and teachers on a successful Kindergarten 
  Show. The children are always adorable.   
  4. Congratulations to former East School teacher, Donna Fee, on her retirement.  We wish 
  her health and happiness.  
  5. Congratulations to former East School teacher and teacher-in-charge Sharon Weiss on her 
  appointment as Assistant Principal of Lido School.  The Lido Family is lucky to have you.  
  6. We are concerned that the 2nd graders had to take a second version of the NWEA in both 
  ELA and math.  
  7. We would hope that in the future any major educational changes will be discussed with the 
  teachers prior to a letter going home to parents.  
  8. We wish everyone a healthy and well-deserved summer vacation.  
 D.  Lido School 

   1. Welcome back to Lido School’s Principal, Brenda Young! She was truly missed by students 
  and staff. 

   2. Thank you to Sharon Weiss for being our Acting Principal during Mrs. Young’s absence 
  and much appreciation to Dana Monti for assuming the responsibility of Teacher in Charge. 
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   3. Congratulations to Sharon Weiss on becoming Lido School’s Assistant Principal as of the 
  new school year. We look forward to your continued support. 

   4. Congrats to Andrew Frey and Chorus for participating in NYSSMA majors and medaling 
  with Level 2 Bronze. 

   5. Kudos to students and their teachers for a successful and informative International  
   Extravaganza. It was enjoyed by all!  
   6. Congratulations to Dorothy Lopez, Dana Monti, and Marilyn Pilo on their reelection as 

  LBCTA Lido School Building Reps for the 2018-2019 school year. 
   7. Welcome back to both Chelsey DiRocco and Dr. Caitlin King on returning from their  
   maternity leaves. 
   8. Condolences to Mike Todaro on the loss of his father in law. 
   9. Many thanks to Lido PTA for the Scholastic BOGO event. Students enjoyed the oppor- 

  tunity to buy new books right before summer break. For every book purchased, students  
   received a free one. 
  10. Congratulations to all Circulo and SEPTA student winners, along with teachers and par-
  ents who support the students’ success. 
  12. Congrats to Faith Moskowitz on the wedding of her son, Dr. Andrew Moskowitz to Becca. 
  13. Best of luck to Sheila Bella, Kindergarten Teacher Assistant, on her retirement. She will 
  be missed! 
  14. Thanks to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 
  consider donating a day.  
  15. Best wishes to all for a happy, healthy, and restful summer! 

 E.  Pre-K  

  1. A special welcome back to Brenda Young.  It is great to have her back. 
  2. Thank you to Sharon Weiss and Dana Monti for their support while Mrs. Young was away. 
  3. Congratulations to Sharon Weiss on her promotion to Vice Principal. 
  4. The International Extravaganza was a huge success.  Pre-k students focused on their home 
  community of Long Beach. 
  5. Congratulations to our Pre-k students on their successful showcases. 
  6. Condolences to Mike Todaro on the loss of his father-in-law. 
  7. We wish everyone a wonderful and relaxing summer vacation. 

 F. Middle School  
  1. We appreciate the approval for the addition of a security guard at the back door until  
  4:00.  
  2. We are hopeful we will start the 2018-19 school year with a fully functional auditorium to 
  hold opening day assemblies.   
  3. We are currently still waiting for the windows in rooms 265, 269A and 269B to be fixed. 
  4. We are hopeful this issue will be rectified and the windows will be addressed prior to the 
  start of school in September. 
  5. We look forward to additional improvements in the area of discipline being implemented 
  for the coming year. 
  6. Kudos to Kaitlyn Smith, Leah Buffalino, and the members of the Student Organization on 
  a very successful Spirit Week! 
  7. Thank you to Megan Kalner, Jen McWilliams and all chaperones for helping to make the 
  7th grade trip to Mushroom Park a huge success. A great time was had by all.  
  8. Thank you to Stacey Goodwin, Liz Chimienti and all chaperones for helping to make the 
  6th grade trip to Adventureland such wonderful experience for our students!  
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  9. Congratulations to Christina Farrell and the 8th grade Chorus for their award winning  
  performance at the Long Island Music Festival. They were evaluated as superior, the highest 
  possible rating! 
  10. Congratulations to our 6th, 7th and 8th grade Band and Orchestra’s for their performances 
  at the NYSSMA Festival at Hofstra. Every group received either a gold or silver medal!   
  11. Congratulations to our Multicultural Club and National Junior Honor Society for organ-
  izing a very successful student led Cohen Children’s Hospital Walk. Our LBMS students and 
  families showed up to support a great cause.  
  12. Thank you to our PTA for the beautiful flower donation for our MS garden.  
  13. Congratulations to Jasmine Salazar on the birth of her son, Adam Francisco. 
  14. Warm wishes for a happy retirement to Jill Cherlin and John Emmons.  
  15. Thank you to the Sunshine Committee for all you did this year!  
 G.  High School 

  1. Congratulations on the recent LBHS Tech, Auto and Film Expo. The work done by the  
  students and staff is phenomenal.  
  2. Congratulations to the band orchestra and chorus on the multitude of awards won this  
  year! Job well done to all!  
  3. Congratulations to Lorraine DeFilippis on her retirement.  
  4. Congratulations to Kaitlyn Moorhead on the birth of her daughter, Grace Evelyn.  
  5. Congratulations to Neal Campbell on the birth of his son, Barret Cornealius.  
  6. Jackie McMahon on the birth of her daughter, Kate Betty. 
  7. Thank you to all of the building reps for your service this year. Congratulations to all of  
  the new building reps that will be working next year.   
  8. There are classrooms that have issues with communication with the main office. We hope 
  this is remedied soon. 
  9. We hope that the administrative team takes into account student input when making  
  decisions about common spaces for next year. 
  10. We are concerned by the recent decisions being made by administration that impact  
  grades and grading this year with minimal teacher input. We are also concerned about the 
  policy on late work and its implications.  
  11. The classrooms are not adequately set up for extensive Chromebook usage. There are  
  very limited spaces for students to plug in Chromebooks to charge while using in class. 
  12. The water collection bags in the science room ceilings still pose issues in the classroom, 
  especially after inclement weather. We hope that upon our return in September those issues 
  will be solved. 
  13. Thank you to Steve Lahey for addressing our concerns about classroom cleanliness.  
  14.Please consider donating days to the sick bank.  The forms are in the main office. 
  15. Thank you all for a great year. 
                        

 At 6:21 pm, a motion was made by Jennifer Maggio to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by  
 Jeanne Richards. 
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In Attendance: 

 West: Cheryleann Fontenot and June Schecter 

 Lindell: Susan Simons, Heather Puckhaber, Lisa Rundo 

 East: Jeanne Richarads and Jennifer Maggio 

 Lido: Dorothy Lopez, Dana Monti, and Marilyn Pilo 

 Pre-K: Elizabeth Fichtelman 

 LBMS: Jennifer Garrett, Camila Gamboa, and Alison Katulka 

 LBHS: Anthony Balsamo, Jonathan Bloom, and Jay Spitz 

 Guest: Matthew Hartmann  

 Retiree: Frank Volpe 

 Officers: Keith Harvey, Karen Bloom, Beth Prostick, Amy Leder, Patricia Van Loon, Jim Fiola,  

  Elleen Parks 

  

Respectfully submitted by Patricia Van Loon, Recording Secretary. 
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